State of Washington

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

NORTHWEST DRINKING WATER REGIONAL OPERATIONS
20425 72nd Avenue South, Suite 310 s Kent Washington 98032-2388

February 26, 2019

SANDRA BODAMER
PO BOX 98277
OAK HARBOR WA 98277

Subject: Deception Park View Water System (ID#18305)
Island County
Capacity Analysis
Submittal #19-0202

Dear Sandra Bodamer:

Thank you for submitting the capacity analysis for subject water system. The documents were
prepared by your engineer, Jeff Tasoff, PE and received in our office on February 4, 2019 with
additional information on February 25, 2019.

The capacity analysis for the subject water system was reviewed and, in accordance with the
provisions of WAC 246-290 is APPROVED. The approval issued herein is only valid as it
relates to current standards outlined in WAC 246-290, effective January 14, 2017. Future
revisions in the rules may be more stringent and require facility modifications or corrective

action.

Project summary: The report identifies the total number of platted (or potentially platted) as
100 lots in the Deception Park View Water System service area. The capacity analysis shows
that the source and storage is adequate to serve the full-build out of the water system. Deception
Park View currently serves 65 residential connections. This analysis was based on a maximum
day demand of 450 gpd/ERU. The limiting factor is source capacity.

This approval does not provide any guarantee and should not be considered to provide any
guarantee concerning legal use of water or any subsequent water right decisions by Ecology.
Our approval of your project report does not confer or guarantee any right to a specific
quantity of water. The approved number of service connections is based on your
representation of available water quantity. If the Washington Department of Ecology, a local
planning agency, or other authority responsible for determining water rights and water system
adequacy determines that you have use of less water than you represented, the number of
approved connections may be reduced commensurate with the actual amount of water and
your legal right to use it.
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Reégulations establishing a schedule of fees for review of planning, engineering, and construction
documents have been adopted (WAC 246-290-990). The total cost is $348.00. An itemized
invoice for the review of this project has been sent to the DOH primary contact on file for your
water system. Please note that this fee covers our current review and one more submittal for this
project. If additional submittals are required, then an invoice for additional fees will be included
with our final approval letter. Please remit complete payment in the form of a check or money
order within thirty days of the date of this letter in the enclosed envelope or mail payment to:
WSDOH, Revenue Section, PO Box 1099, Olympia WA 99507-1099.

Sincerely,

|
Robert James,/PE
NW Regional Office Manager
NW Office of Drinking Water
Bob.James@doh.wa.doh
253-395-6768

cc: Doug Kelly, Island County Public Health
Jeff Tasoff, PE, DCG Inc.
Denis Mehinagic, M.S., ODW
Terri Boonstra, Deception Park View Water System



